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First policy under formulation by Supreme Audit Institutions of Latin 
American and the Caribbean to prevent and fight against corruption 

 

 
Participants attending the Seminar for the formulation  

of the regional anti-corruption policy in June 2022 
 
The Office of the Comptroller General of the Republic of Chile, as the 
Presidency of the Technical Commission for the fight against transnational 
corruption, is leading the formulation of the first policy on prevention and 
the fight against corruption for the Organization of Latin American and 
Caribbean Supreme Audit Institutions (OLACEFS).  
 
A webinar was held in Santiago on 1 March 2023 to discuss the good 
practices of Supreme Audit Institutions (SAIs) in fighting corruption. 22 
SAIs of OLACEFS will meet in April 2023 in Santiago to finalise the policy 
and pave the way forward for implementation and follow up.  
 
The policy will focus on external and internal control, coordination and 
cooperation, integral digital transformation, transparency, 
communication, training and awareness, international standards, citizen 
participation and impact.  
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The project is supported by the German Agency for International 
Cooperation GmbH and the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime. 
 
Source: The Office of the Comptroller General of the Republic of Chile 
 

 
 

The Office of the Comptroller General, 
Republic of Chile 

https://www.contraloria.cl/ 
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